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serious and far-reaching as this one. That would be especially true if the acting
inspector general is seeking the nomination to fill the position on a long-term basis.

Second, the DOJ-OIG was aware of the allegations long before the Attorney
General’s request and did nothing. Agent Dodson had already contacted the DOJ-OIG
in December, just after Agent Terry’s death. He received no reply. After contacting my
office, Agent Dodson contacted DOJ-OIG again, and still received no reply. No one from
the office contacted him to gather information about his allegations until after my staff
contacted the Acting Inspector General directly on February 1, 2011. Given that the
DOJ-OIG initially failed to follow-up, it might have an incentive to minimize the
significance of the allegations in order to avoid the appearance that its own inaction
contributed to the problem in the last few months.

Third, I understand that ATF officials have cited a DOJ-OIG report critical of
Project Gunrunner2 as one of the factors that prompted the shift to a riskier strategy of
letting guns be trafficked rather than arresting straw buyers. DOJ-OIG may be
sensitive to the appearance that its previous criticism created the conditions under
which ATF and DOJ felt pressured to take risks in order to make a “big case” against the
cartels. Again, that could create an incentive to minimize the significance of the
allegations.

For these reasons, the DOJ-OIG does not appear to be completely disinterested
in the outcome of its review. Without a greater level of independence, it will be difficult
for the public to have faith in the impartiality and integrity of the result. Therefore, I
request that the Acting Inspector General recuse her office and that a disinterested
inspector general’s office be selected to conduct the review.

In addition, I request that the scope of the inquiry be expanded beyond the
underlying decision to allow guns to “walk.” The investigation should also carefully
examine the circumstances surrounding false and misleading statements to Senate
Judiciary Committee staff and to me in response to questions about these allegations
over the past several weeks.

2 Department of Justice Office of Inspector General, Review of ATF’s Project Gunrunner, Evaluation and
Inspections Report I-2011-001 (November 2010), http://www.justice.gov/oig/reports/ATF/e1101.pdf.
(“ATF’s focus remains largely on inspections of gun dealers and investigations of straw purchasers, rather
than on higher-level traffickers, smugglers, and the ultimate recipients of the trafficked guns.”)
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